Regular Monthly Meeting May 10, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, May 10, 2012, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the lot consolidation plan for Christopher B and Lori Frisco Shaffer, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to adopt Resolution # 1 of 2012, CBDG FFY 2012, to be administered by Lawrence County Social Services Inc. of behalf of Shenango Township, grant amount \$105,987.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if the sewer line at the school had a 40 year bond. Mr. Albertini stated that the issue was looked into and no such bond is in effect. The line is scheduled to be replaced next week and will be done through a boring procedure.

Mr. Allen also asked when the gas company will be done on Old Pittsburgh Road and ditch lines need to be piped. Mr. Albertini stated that the gas company will also bore the new lines and paving will be done soon.

Mr. Sam Garver Dean Drive, asked what is planned for Savannah Road, he feels it needs the bad sections cut out and a new base put in.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Riley to adjourn.